
NDIS Appointments (Link), 10 October 2011
The Minister for Families, Housing, Community Services and Indigenous Affairs, 
Jenny Macklin and the Parliamentary Secretary for Disabilities and Carers, Senator 
Jan McLucas have announced the appointment of the National Disability Insurance 
Scheme Advisory Group. 

The  Advisory  Group  will  help  steer  the  development  of  a  National  Disability 
Insurance Scheme by providing advice on progress with the foundation reforms 
required to fundamentally improve the system of care and support for Australians 
with disability and their carers.

The new appointees to the Advisory Group are Dr Ken Baker, Dr Lorna Hallahan, 
Ms Joan McKenna-Kerr,  Mr Brendan O’Reilly  and Ms Fran Vickery. The new 
appointees will join the Advisory Group Chairman Dr Jeff Harmer AO, Dr Rhonda 
Galbally AO and Mr Bruce Bonyhady AM. 

The Advisory Group brings together a wealth of knowledge about the experience of 
people  with  disability  and  carers,  the  challenges  for  the  service  sector  and 
government administration. 

The group includes people with expertise in social insurance principles, disability 
policy,  service  provision,  performance  monitoring,  training  and  curriculum 
development,  academia  and  research,  psychological  and  intellectual  disability, 
indigenous disability services, young people and children with disability. 

The Advisory Group will work closely with all governments as they work to deliver 
foundation reforms in preparation for a National Disability Insurance Scheme. 

Foundation reforms include developing common assessment tools, so that people's 
eligibility for support can be assessed fairly and consistently, based on their level of 
need, no matter which state or territory they live in. 

The reforms also include service and quality standards so that people with disability 
can expect  high-quality  support;  building  workforce  capacity  so  we have  more 
trained staff to support people with disabilities; and developing rigorous timelines, 
milestones and benchmarks to support the delivery of these and other foundation 
reforms.

The Advisory Group will work with the disability sector and conduct a series of 
community workshops around the country. 

http://www.alp.org.au/federal-government/news/national-disability-insurance-scheme-advisory-grou/

